

Association des Acadiens Métis Souriquois

PO Box 335 Lower Wedgeport, N.S. BOW 2B0

Feb 25/2019

Councilor Lucien LeBlanc PO Box 250 Wedgeport, N.S. BOW 3P0

Dear Lucien,

The Municipality of Argyle has the capacity to issue grants to well deserving, non-profit organizations that operate in the municipality. Since l'Association des Acadiens-Métis Souriquois (AAMS) is just such an organization, I formally request to be considered for a grant from the municipality.

AAMS depends entirely on goodwill dues from its members and charitable donations. Thousands of volunteer hours are logged yearly to keep AAMS functioning.

The AAMS board of directors wishes to express their sincere thank you for the \$500.00 grant received in 2017. In 2018, no grant application was made to the Argyle Municipality because it was felt the AAMS receivables for 2018 were sufficient and other well deserving non-profit organizations could better benefit. It is not a goal of AAMS to become a burden or wholly dependent on governments for operational support.

In the past, AAMS has been active in our communities with celebrations at the Village Acadien de Pubnico Ouest, Wedgeport Tuna Museum and La Chapelle de la Point à Rocco. With financial assistance, more activities could be planned and executed in 2019.

I trust this letter finds you well, in good health and fine spirits.

Sincerely,

loseph Jacquard **AAMS President** 902-648-4663 cell

moutounne@hotmail.com